
Contact Regional Initiators
Eastern and Central Africa
Nairobi Peace Initiative-Africa
Email: fmpaayei@npi-africa.org

Southern Africa
The African Centre for the  
Constructive Resolution of Disputes
Email: kwezi@accord.org.za

West Africa
West Africa Network for  
Peacebuilding (WANEP)
Email: ebombande@wanep.org

Latin America and the Caribbean
Regional Coordination for 
Economic and Social Research 
(CRIES)
Email: info@cries.org

North America
Peacebuild – The Canadian  
Peacebuilding Network
Email: prevention@peacebuild.ca

South Asia
Regional Centre for Strategic Studies  
(RCSS)
Email: ed@rcss.org

The Pacific
FEMLINKPacific
Email: sharon@femlinkpacific.org.fj

Southeast Asia
Initiatives for International Dialogue
Email: gus@iidnet.org

Northeast Asia
Peace Boat
Email: meri@peaceboat.gr.jp

Central Asia
Foundation for Tolerance 
International (FTI)
Email: fti@fti.kg

Middle East and North Africa
Middle East and North Africa Partnership 
for Conflict Prevention 
Email : ppm@ppm-lebanon.org

Eastern Europe
Nonviolence International
Email: akamenshikov@mail.ru

The Caucasus
International Center on 
Conflict & Negotiation (ICCN)
Email: iccn@iccn.ge

Western Balkans
Nansen Network in the Balkans 
Email: nansen@sezampro.rs

Northern and Western Europe
European Centre for Conflict Prevention
Email: info@conflict-prevention.net

Global Secretariat 
Global Partnership 
for the Prevention of 
Armed Conflict
c/o ECCP
Laan van Meerdervoort 70
2517 The Hague
The Netherlands
tel. +31-70-3110970
fax +31-70-3600194
info@conflict-prevention.net
www.gppac.net
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In response to the artillery exchange which took place on Yeonpyeong Island near the border 
of the Democratic Peoples' Republic of Korea (DPRK) and the Republic of Korea (ROK) on 
November  23,  2010,  the  International  Steering  Group of  the  Global  Partnership  for  the 
Prevention of Armed Conflict (GPPAC)* extends its deepest condolences to the families of  
all those, including civilians, who lost their lives and to the communities affected by this 
tragic event. 
This exchange of artillery comes as part of an ongoing conflict deeply entrenched in remnant 
Cold War structures. This situation has repercussions not only on the Korean Peninsula but  
also throughout the wider Northeast Asian region.
GPPAC strongly calls for an immediate cessation of hostilities to prevent escalation into 
another  tragedy as has been experienced on the Korean Peninsula in the past. Furthermore,  
as  an  international  civil  society  peacebuilding  network,  we  advocate  non-violent,  non-
military approaches to find a peaceful solution to this crisis, and emphasise the need for civil  
society  involvement  in  this  process.  GPPAC is  offering  the  expertise  of  its  network  to 
contribute to the facilitation of dialogue between the relevant stakeholders.

GPPAC calls for:

1. An immediate cessation of hostilities to be declared.
2. A further investigation to be held into all aspects of the artillery exchange before any  

judgment or action is made.
3. All sides to refrain from military provocation that could lead to further escalation of 

tension or violence, including military drills in the area.
4. An  emphasis  on  dialogue,  both  bilaterally  between  the  DPRK  and  ROK,  and 

regionally,  including  the  resumption  of  the  Six  Party  Talks  as  the  only  existing 
framework for dialogue on peace and security in the Northeast Asian region.

5. Civil society participation in dialogue processes related to this conflict.
6. World leaders to build bridges to calm the situation rather than reenact the language 

and barriers of the past.

*  GPPAC  is  a  global  civil  society-led  network  which  seeks  to  build  an  international  
consensus on peacebuilding and the prevention of violent conflict. It was established in 2003  
in response to a call made by UN Secretary-General Kofi Annan, and has since worked to  
strengthen civil society networks for peace and security by linking local, national, regional,  
and global levels of action; and to establish effective engagement with governments, the UN  
system and regional organisations.


